Worship Commission Meeting September 16, 2013
 
Attendance:  Fr. David Mowry, Tom Kaiser, Mary Pat Vanderlaan, Alan Conkle Jim Viola, Dave McCaffrey, George Loss, Peg Cello, Lisa Grisolia, Steve Hillsman, Mary Ann Rafferty.

We welcomed a new member, Lucy, to the Commission.

Faith Sharing: We read Sunday Angelus of Pope Francis – “joy of God is ultimately found in pardoning another for his wrongdoing, just as in the parable of the Prodigal Son.  Forgiveness is not a sentiment – on the contrary mercy is the true force that can save man and the world from the cancer that is sin, bad morality or bad spirituality.”

Minutes from August were approved.

Parish Council report- Father Tom wants more done regarding the St. Marys mission at Red Lake, MN and Catholics Come Home.  Alan Conkle is our rep for PC.

IC Fest- IC Fest occurred on Saturday September 7 with Mass at 4:00.  We had significant discussions:
· Mass went very well.  We estimate 600 people!  Too many people went to the south area to receive communion.  May want to direct them next year.  Aisles worked well except set up – too much moving around. Need to set up the altar first, then aisles, then move chairs.   Chairs should be delivered directly to the park and the coach and football boys will bring them back over to the main area after Mass.  Boyscouts should just set up the tables next year. 
· Need to plan at least a week in advance with facilities people.  Father David said there is no liturgical restrictions on placement of Altar, so need to follow Park District.  Suggestion to have it as far south under the trees facing north.  Some people were totally in the sun, but Altar was somewhat shaded.  It was good to have football boys together but we may want to consider inviting the other sports teams too.  Also the elderly might want to be up front. Need to have a good plan with areas decided and well-marked.
· Sound system was problematic.  Tom had rented equipment and then found that we had it already so he returned it for most of the refund.  Also it screeched feedback.  The music was appropriate (we were praying for peace in Syria along with the entire church and Pope Francis).
· Maria Wilbert will take over from Gail for IC Fest.
New Church – On hold with the opening and tentatively October 5/6.  Father David spoke to Father Tom - Topics:  altar, confessional, font, windows, sanctuary stations, relics, Ambo.  Father Tom said the church will be open between Masses so need people to volunteer to cover and write.  Suggestion to have a handout.  Peg will follow up with Father Tom to get the specific information on the topics and to figure out how much the capital campaign group wants to be involved.  Peg will also talk to Jeff.

Year of Faith - For October our activity will be the new church.  For November it will be the dedication by Bishop Siegel of the new Altar.  Father will do a procession moving the Blessed Sacrament to the new Tabernacle – suggested that we also do Eucharistic Adoration.  Did You Know…is going well and assignments were made for the rest of the year.  We do not know what the theme will be for next year.

Music report-.  Lisa is getting up to speed.  Father David spoke to Father Tom about Advent.  We will begin now documenting the music for use in future.  Mary Ann handed out books of music and blessings for Advent.

Catholics Come Home and St Marys Mission – lots of discussion on Jack (intern from CTU) work – could this be larger than just IC.  What about doing novenas?  As a commission, we could sponsor a novena to pray for Catholics to return.  Peg and Dave will develop a proposal involving more “devotional activities”.    

Ministers:  Tom K. will meet with 5:15 volunteers.  Ushers-Jim has a note he wants to send for high school ushers and Father David suggested Jim send it to him so Kathleen and Josephine can give him names.  Altar servers - the 7th graders are all trained.  Father wants to move to a 4 server per Mass system.  Will train 6th graders in; November and December and have them doing primarily 5:15, 7:30 and 5:15. There is going to be a new software scheduling system due to go live November – like St Petronile has been using.  We will also send letters to those who do not have email.  SOP for Liturgy requests, Dave has the format ready.  He will wait for Maria to get organized and bring it to staff to go through sequence of how the system will flow and should have a report out in October.

Next Meeting is October 21 at 7:00
